Information for Title Deed Holders.

This information is correct at the time of issue, please be aware that cemetery rules and capacity may change, and the burial authority has the right to change the information below without notice. 


Title deeds for new plots at stoke cemetery are for 30 years. It is possible to renew the grave title deeds in 5- year blocks should you wish to extend this. 

There are no new graves available at the mount cemetery only previously purchased graves that maybe reopened for burial. 

If you are applying for a transfer of rights of an older grave at the cemetery the deeds are valid for 99 years after the date of the sale of the original deed. 

As a title deed owner you own the rights to the grave i.e to inter deceased within the grave and to apply for a memorial to be erected on the grave space. You do not own the land within or around which the grave sits, this remains the property of the local authority as the landowner. This is the same with all cemeteries. 

if you are a grave owner (title deed holder) then your signature is required before any persons may be buried in the grave (only another grave owner may go in without permission). 

Your signature is also required for any memorial to be installed on the grave or for any works to be completed on a memorial 
We obtain permission from grave owners by means of a memorial permit which your memorial mason would help you complete. There is a fee for this, the fees and charges are set annually and change every April. 

No memorial maybe placed on a grave where a deceased has been buried for a period of less than twelve months as the ground needs to settle following interment.

When selecting a memorial, either for a new memorial or to carry out work on an existing memorial,  please ensure you enlist a memorial mason who is on the council’s memorial registration scheme. If you wish to use a mason that is not on our scheme, then the mason will need to apply in order for us to be able to issue the memorial permit. The scheme is free to memorial masons. 

This scheme ensures that memorial masons who work in the cemetery have  appropriate insurance and fix memorials to required standards  therefore safeguarding yourselves and all visitors to the cemetery. 

Memorial masons should offer a guarantee of safe fixing and a guarantee on their memorial. It is useful for you to have this in writing as the owner of the deeds you have responsibility for the safety of the memorial. 

The council will undertake period testing of memorials within the cemetery (a legal requirement) and if there is a problem with the safety of the memorial, we will contact you directly.

It is important that you read the enclosed copy of the abridged cemetery regulations in order that you understand the main regulations governing use of the cemetery. A full copy of the regulations can be found on our website.  

If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact the bereavement office on 01483 444711 email crematorium@guildford.gov.uk.

The bereavement services team. 







